
November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 NORTH COMMERCE STREET FROM A POINT 85 FEET 

 SOUTH OF NORTH BOOTH STREET TO A 

 POINT 80 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of the condo owners at 1902 North Commerce Street to 

install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the 

underground parking lot at this address have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on 

North Commerce Street when vehicles park close to their driveway. Therefore, in the interest of 

public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase visibility at the driveway. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST RAMSEY 

AVENUE FROM A POINT 125 FEET EAST OF SOUTH 27TH STREET 

TO A POINT 55 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of patrons of the McDonalds located at 5890 South 

27th Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the 

driveway onto West Ramsey Avenue have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling westbound on 

West Ramsey Avenue when vehicles park close to their driveway. Therefore, in the interest of 

public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase visibility at the driveway. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 1ST 

STREET FROM WEST BRUCE STREET A POINT 165 FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the property owner at 611 South 1st Street to 

install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the 

driveways from this property have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling southbound on South 1st 

Street when vehicles park close to their driveways. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing this restriction to increase visibility at the driveways. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Cavalier Johnson 

Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2ND ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST SHERIDAN 

AVENUE FROM NORTH 60TH STREET TO A POINT 280 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Johnson: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of Liz Hammer and local residents, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Russell W. Stamper, II 

Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 15TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON WEST NORTH AVENUE FROM 

NORTH SHERMAN BOULEVARD TO NORTH 44TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Stamper: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Cavalier Johnson 

Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2ND ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING 7:00 AM TO 5:00 PM 

 ON SCHOOL DAYS ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST BIRCH AVENUE FROM 

NORTH 64TH STREET TO NORTH 67TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Johnson: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4TH ALD. DIST. FILE #160991 

 INSTALL THREE-HOUR METER PARKING 8:00 AM TO 9:00 PM 

MONDAY-FRIDAY, AT THE RATE OF ONE DOLLAR AND FIFTY 

CENTS PER HOUR AND THREE-HOUR PARKING 8:00 AM TO 9:00 

PM ON SATURDAY ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 6TH STREET 

FROM WEST STATE STREET TO WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE; ON 

NORTH 6TH STREET FROM WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE TO WEST 

JUNEAU AVENUE 

 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR METER PARKING 8:00 AM TO 9:00 PM 

MONDAY-FRIDAY, AT THE RATE OF ONE DOLLAR AND FIFTY 

CENTS PER HOUR AND TWO-HOUR PARKING 8:00 AM TO 9:00 PM 

ON SATURDAY ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 6TH STREET FROM 

WEST STATE STREET TO WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE; AND ON 

NORTH 6TH STREET FROM WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE TO WEST 

JUNEAU AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of Milwaukee Area Technical College, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restrictions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4TH ALD. DIST. FILE #160991 

 INSTALL FIVE-HOUR METER PARKING 8:00 AM TO 9:00 PM 

MONDAY-FRIDAY, AT THE RATE OF ONE DOLLAR AND FIFTY 

CENTS PER HOUR AND FIVE-HOUR PARKING 8:00 AM TO 9:00 PM 

ON SATURDAY ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST HIGHLAND 

AVENUE FROM NORTH 6TH STREET TO NORTH 9TH STREET 

 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR METER PARKING 8:00 AM TO 9:00 PM 

MONDAY-FRIDAY, AT THE RATE OF ONE DOLLAR AND FIFTY 

CENTS PER HOUR AND TWO-HOUR PARKING 8:00 AM TO 9:00 PM 

ON SATURDAY ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST HIGHLAND 

AVENUE FROM NORTH 6TH STREET TO NORTH 9TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of Milwaukee Area Technical College, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restrictions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE 

 NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 31ST STREET FROM 

 WEST PIERCE STREET TO WEST NATIONAL AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking 

is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 3rd 

STREET FROM WEST MITCHELL STREET TO WEST BURNHAM 

STREET; AND ON SOUTH 3RD STREET FROM WEST BURNHAM 

STREET TO A POINT 140 FEET SOUTH 

 

 REMOVE EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON 

SOUTH 3rd STREET FROM WEST MITCHELL STREET TO WEST 

MAPLE STREET; AND ON SOUTH 3RD STREET FROM WEST 

MAPLE STREET TO A POINT 140 FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

Mistakes were made on pervious Public Safety files in regards to the streets where overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. The above 

captioned changes will correct these mistakes. We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be 

heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH AND 14TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 4th STREET 

FROM WEST NATIONAL AVENUE TO WEST BECHER STREET 

 

 REMOVE EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 

4TH STREET FROM WEST NATIONAL AVENUE TO THE KINNICKINNIC 

RIVER 

 

Dear Alderman Perez and Zielinski: 

 

A mistake was made on pervious Public Safety files in regards to the streets where overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. The above 

captioned change will correct this mistake. We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be 

heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH AND 14TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #160991 

 EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 4th STREET 

FROM WEST NATIONAL AVENUE TO WEST BECHER STREET 

 

 REMOVE EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 

4TH STREET FROM WEST NATIONAL AVENUE TO THE KINNICKINNIC 

RIVER 

 

Dear Alderman Perez and Zielinski: 

 

A mistake was made on pervious Public Safety files in regards to the streets where overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. The above 

captioned change will correct this mistake. We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be 

heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



November 30, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4TH ALD. DIST. FILE #160991 

 INSTALL TEN-HOUR METER PARKING 6:00 AM TO 4:00 PM 

MONDAY-FRIDAY, AT THE RATE OF FIFTY CENTS PER HOUR ON 

THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST ST PAUL AVENUE FROM A POINT 690 

FEET WEST OF NORTH 5TH STREET TO NORTH 12TH STREET; AND 

ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST ST PAUL AVENUE FROM NORTH 

5TH STREET TO  NORTH 12TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of Interstate Parking, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restrictions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 

 


